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Comments:  

My home,, at the base of the  slope /occupied by the Tripler Army Medical Center, has endured 

the dangers  erosion from water run off, soil erosion, and falling rocks/ boulders.  The cost of 

rockfall mitigation, and clean up has mounted to $70,000.  A recent slide of 20 to 30 boulders in 

2022 stopped just short of crashing throught the house.  Replacing the special steel mesh will add 

up to an additional $65,000..  Other property owners at the base of this slope have also suffered 

damage over the years.  I am unaware of any reports on the condition and maintenance of  a 

drainage system to divert at least some of this water from damaging properties at the base of the 

Tripler slope. 
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Comments:  

As staff who has heard from concerned constituents in Moanalua Valley, there are 

many examples that validate the need for SCR54/SR43. Most of their concerns are large 

rocks/boulders are falling from ridges behind homes in the areas below, and rockfalls on the 

properties that are fenced in. Falling rocks have damaged private property and endagered 

harming people that may be out side and unaware of the danger of the rocks. There are several 

areas of fencing that was put up by the Army Corp of Engineers, that have broken away due to 

the load of boulders being held back. This grant request will help mitigate the dangers of the 

surrounding rocky areas and potentially offer solutions to a permanent remedy.  
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